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In remarks before an audience at the U.S. Chamber of Commerce last week, Senator Pat
Toomey (R-PA), addressed the regulation of money market funds and the important role
they play in today’s financial markets. Noting that there is a “concerted effort to impose
very, very, very troublesome regulations that . . . [could] threaten the viability of the
product itself,” Senator Toomey advocated that the industry aggressively push back in the
face of such threats because investors and borrowers will pay a price in the absence of
money market funds. He next expressed concern about potential regulatory changes, such
as a mandatory floating NAV, redemption restrictions, and capital buffers that would drive
money out of money market funds to banks. “Forcing our financial markets to rely just on
the bank intermediary activity, . . . [would] very likely . . . drive up costs for borrowers,
drive down returns for investors, provide less liquidity, fewer options.”

Senator Toomey then highlighted the importance of the SEC’s 2010 money market fund
amendments and recalled how the reforms were tested this past summer when money
market funds met, without incident, large volumes of shareholder redemptions during
periods of significant market turmoil. Senator Toomey concluded his remarks by stating
that he would not rule out proposing legislation aimed at protecting money market funds
from possible new rules being planned at the SEC.

A copy of Senator Toomey’s speech is attached.
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